From: CEDRIC BROWN [mailto:] 
Sent: 01 March 2013 12:51
To: Simon Dean
Subject: Objection
Dear Simon

Re: Planning Application 13/00116/F | Retrospective - New roof to barn; 3 No rooflights and door 

installed to the upper floor | Bishops End Burdrop Banbury Oxfordshire OX15 5RQ

I am writing to you to object to the above planning application.
I have lived in Burdrop for 59 years, and have been involved with building and construction services for some 40 years, I have a good understanding of architects drawings and site plans.

I have studied in depth the recent application for the bottle store (barn) and my findings are as follows:-

1.   Elevation plans supplied to CDC are totally incorrect and misleading.  Mr Noquet should be made to submit  correct scaled drawings as originally asked.

2.   Mr Noquets Design and Access statement is incorrect and misleading.
The Bishops Blaize Public House received unnecessary flood damage, due to a burst pipe a few years ago.  Since then building and alteration works have hardly stopped.

1.   Temporary permission was given for the siting of a mobile home for Mr & Mrs Noquet to reside in while the internal flood damage to the pub was repaired.  Under the smoke screen of flood damage, the repairs

      to the Pub were conveniently turned into alterations for residential living on both floors. 

2.   Not content with those convenient internal alterations to the public house, they start on the bottle store (barn), knowing full well that planning permission should be sought from the on set.

The Bottle Store (Barn) has under gone extensive building operations both internally and external.

1.   Reduce dig existing ground floor levels.

2.   Raising of all external walls to give room for a convenient first floor level.

3.   3 no standard Velux Roof Lights were fitted not conservation area approved for use on front elevations.

4.   New utility services independently serve the bottle store (barn).
5.   A new large imposing Window installed behind original wooden double doors.

6.   New opening in exterior wall to give entrance to the first floor (For What)?  
7.   Bat Survey?
Going back to Mr Noquets Design  and Access statement, this seems to be a large investment for the repair of a leaking asbestos roof  ?
The original Bottle Store (Barn) was ground floor plan only.  With a small investment the original bottle store could have suited Blaze in Stove.

More appropriately the unused licensed ground floor area of the Bishops Blaize Public House (Bishops End) could have and should have been used instead.

In summing up the application made by Mr Noquet  for Retrospective Planning, I find there are too many unanswered questions and deviations of facts with total disregard to the local planning authority.

Please refuse this application.
Yours sincerely

C Brown

